

COMMUNITY BOARD 10

City of New York ◆ Borough of Queens
115-01 Lefferts Boulevard
South Ozone Park, N.Y. 11420
Tel: (718) 843-4488
Fax: (718) 738-1184
E-mail: qn10@cb.nyc.gov



REGULAR BOARD MEETING AND PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES

April 4, 2024

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: S. Acuqui, L. Amorim, B. Braton, J. Calcagnile, J. Caruso, M. Cherenfant, B. Ciaramella, R. Ciulla-Frisone, A. Cosentino, F. Dardani, I. Dimoh, E. Fraylon, A. Gellineau, R. Gendron, F. Gulluscio, G. Hewitt; A. Hill, R. Hitlall, B. Lall, N. Latchana, R. Martinez, D. Mitchell, S. Mohammed, R. Narine, A. Nocerino, S. Pace, A. Rajnauth, B. Ramsundar, K. Roan, G. Russo, A. Sancler, N. Santiago, G. Singh, J. Stahl, I. Van Putten, L. Walker, D. Wesby

BOARD MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: N. Bissoon, A. Dhanpat, K. Edwards, P. Granickas, P. Kishun, K. Ludhiana, A. Maharaj, F. Mohamed, P. Nostramo, J. Quijano, R. Ramgopal, A. Siewnarine, A. Vital

COMMUNITY BOARD STAFF PRESENT: K. Petersen, D.M.

OTHERS PRESENT:

Hon. J. Ariola; N. Hezekiah, rep., Hon. G. Meeks; J. Reina, rep., Hon. G. Meeks; C. Moore, rep., Hon. J. Addabbo; F. Sharif, rep., Hon. J. Sanders; D. Shaffer, Rep., Hon. R. Persaud; J. Greenberg, rep., Hon. S. Pheffer-Amato; P. Inserillo, rep., Hon. J. Ariola; A. Leguisamo, rep., Hon. J. Ariola; D. Brown rep., Hon. M. Katz, DA; K. Morris, CAU; G. Katsalis, QBPO; A. Nurmansyah, QDCP; Lt. J. Gherardi, 106 Pct; P.O. Mouzakous, 106 Pct.; K. Parris, HPD; D. Tanis, rep., Resorts World

The Chairperson opened the meeting at 7pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Chairperson asked for a moment of silence for Board Member John Fazio who passed away last month.

The Chairperson informed all that John Fazio was the longest serving member of CB 10 having almost 48 years of service and she read a tribute honoring his memory. He was extremely dedicated with everything he did, and we will miss him. She added that his seat remains empty tonight in his memory.

The Chair reported that 8 new members were appointed by the Borough President effective 4/1/24. She read the names and asked them to stand if they were present and welcomed them. The Chair also reported 3 members had not reapplied, 1 was not reappointed and 1 was removed so the Board membership was 50 as of 4/1/24.

R. Hitlall arrived at 7:15 pm.

The Chairperson opened the Public Hearing for the Citywide Statement of Needs (SON) Fiscal Year 2025-2026.

The Chairperson explained what the SON is and asked if there was anyone from the public who would like to comment on the Statement of Needs. Hearing none. The Chair then closed the public hearing then asked if there were any comments or questions from the Board Members on the Citywide Statement of Needs. Hearing none.

The Chairperson asked for a motion that we send a response letter stating that the Citywide Statement of Needs is, in general, vague and lacks specificity as to siting facilities potentially within our district.

- T. Cosentino made the motion.
- F. Gulluscio seconded the motion.

All in favor. 0 opposed. 0 abstaining. The motion carried.

The Chairperson announced that the floor was open to nominations for the election of officers for 2024-2025.

T. Gellineau nominated the members of the existing Executive Board: Chairperson, Betty Braton, 1st Vice-Chairperson, John Calcagnile, 2nd Vice-Chairperson Isabel VanPutten, Treasurer, Nellie Santiago, and Executive Secretary, Rosemary Ciulla-Frisone.

The Chairperson asked twice for any further nominations for the office for Chairperson. Hearing none.

The Chairperson asked twice for any further nominations for the office for 1st Vice-Chairperson. Hearing none.

The Chairperson asked twice for any further nominations for the office for 2nd Vice-Chairperson. Hearing none.

The Chairperson asked twice for any further nominations for the office for Treasurer. Hearing none.

The Chairperson asked twice for any further nominations for the office for Executive Secretary. Hearing none.

The Chairperson asked again if there were any further nominations for any offices. Hearing none.

The Chairperson stated that the nominations are now closed.

To comply with the requirement that all votes be recorded the Chairperson asked if there were any no votes for Betty Braton for Chairperson and then asked if there were any abstaining.

The Chairperson asked if there were any no votes for John Calcagnile for 1st Vice Chairperson and then asked if there were any abstaining.

The Chairperson asked if there were any no votes for Isabel VanPutten for 2nd Vice Chairperson and then asked if there were any abstaining.

The Chairperson asked if there were any no votes for Nellie Santiago for Treasurer and then asked if there were any abstaining.

The Chairperson asked if there were any no votes for Rosemary Ciulla-Frisone for Executive Secretary and then asked if there were any abstaining.

The Chairperson announced for the office of 1st Vice-Chair, John Calcagnile. 0 opposed. 0 abstaining.

The Chairperson announced for the office of 2nd Vice-Chair, Isabel VanPutten. 0 opposed. 0 abstaining.

The Chairperson announced for the office of Treasurer, Nellie Santiago, 0 opposed, 0 abstaining,

The Chairperson announced for the office of Executive Secretary, Rosemary Ciulla-Frisone. 0 opposed. 0 abstaining.

The Chairperson announced for the office of Chairperson, Betty Braton. 0 opposed. 0 abstaining.

The Chairperson stated to let the record reflect that the vote was unanimous, and votes of all members present will be counted as yes votes. The Chairperson thanked the board Members and stated that the officers look forward to continuing to serve them.

CORRESPONDENCE: The Chair reviewed incoming correspondence for the month of March which included:

- Letter from DOT regarding the installation of a school slow zone 25 mph limit signage on Linden Blvd. bet.
 142 & 143 St. It was stated that follow up with DOT will be necessary because this location is not in CB 10.
- Notification from the Dept. of Public Service regarding the Broadband Connectivity Act 2021.
- Notice from the NY Aviation Roundtable inquiring about who will be representing the Board. It was stated that P. Granickas has served and will continue to serve as CB10 representative on the Roundtable.
- Correspondence from Jamaica Hospital seeking a letter of support for funding for biplane technology for their stroke center.

The Chairperson asked for a motion to send out a support letter.

- J. Caruso made the motion.
- F. Gulluscio seconded the motion.

The Chairperson asked if there was any further discussion. Hearing none. All in favor, 0 opposed. 0 abstaining, 1 not voting. The motion carried. (R. Ciulla-Frisone recused herself from the vote since she sits on the Jamaica Hospital Board.)

The Chairperson stated to let the record show that there is 1 non vote due to conflict of interest.

- Notice of Parks Dept. solicitation for RFP request for bids open for tennis.
- OMB notices.
- Notification from the Franchise Oversight Board that they will serve as the lead agency for environmental review for the state's gaming procedure.
- Notification from NYMTC regarding the 2025 Forum.
- Public Meeting Notification for the Procurement Policy Board in March.

B. Ramsundar arrived at 7:33 pm.

- Notification of Contract Award Public Meeting on April 11th and March 28th
- Notice from DOB regarding a crane operation at 117-30 Rockaway Blvd.
- Notice to Vacate Order at 115-26 132 Street.

TREASURER'S REPORT: The Treasurer read the report of expenditures for the month of March.

BOROUGH PRESIDENT'S LIAISON REPORT: Georgia Katsalis from the Borough President's Office thanked everyone for applying to be on the Community Board. She stated that there were 117 new appointees for the 14 Queens Boards, and they informed those applicants that were chosen by e-mail and that if anyone has any questions to contact Khaleel Bragg at Kbragg@queensbp.org. She announced that on April 12th they will be holding the State of the Borough at 10 am at Queens Borough Hall; on April 16th they will be celebrating Ramadan also at Queens Borough Hall; on April 26th they will be holding Sweats and Sweets at Borough Hall from 3 pm to 7 pm where youth can have the opportunity to socialize; and on April 30th they will be holding a virtual parent advisory Board at 6 pm and to rsvp go to www.queensbp.org/rsvp.

The Chairperson introduced Councilmember Joann Ariola and invited her to speak.

Councilmember Ariola congratulated the Board on their election and congratulated the new and reappointed members. She stated that the people on the board attend meetings and participate, and that Community Boards are the cross section of the greater community. She added that the existing Board Members will bring and share their knowledge with the new Board Members, and she added that Board Members give of themselves selflessly. She continued that she sat with the Borough President to go over the Board Member Applications to make sure that what the applicants say they are involved in is true. She stated that there are members who have served on the Board for 10, 20, 30 and 40 years and that she was proud to be a former member of CB 10 and that she looks forward to working will everyone. She added that she will miss John Fazio and how he brought so much to the table, and she wished everyone a wonderful productive Community Board year.

The Chairperson explained that the appointment of Board Members is done by the Borough President and that the Councilmember shares a piece of the geography on Board selection. The members are based on the proportion of the population they have in their district. CM Adams has the largest portion of the district, then CM Ariola, CM Schulman and CM Brooks-Powers. All four Councilmembers are involved in the process. The Councilmembers make recommendations, and the Borough President appoints. She continued that we have some long-term members on the Board but about 80% of our Board has had less than 10 years.

DEPARTMENT OF CITY PLANNING: A. Nurmansyah - Congratulated all who were reappointed or newly appointed to the Board. She introduced herself as the liaison for the Department of City Planning and that she will be giving an update on the City of Yes Housing. On April 17th they will provide info sessions on You-Tube where you can sign up to ask questions. She continued that the text amendment will be distributed at the end of the month for review and that she can be reached if anyone has any questions.

The Chairperson explained that this portion of the City of Yes related to housing.

The Chairperson introduced Kevin Parris from HPD and invited him to speak.

Kevin Parris introduced himself and stated that he is the Director of Planning at HPD for Queens and Brooklyn and that he was here tonight to speak about the Jewel Street project. He congratulated the new Board Members and the

3

existing Board members and he welcomed everyone back. He continued that HPD is the lead agency in the Jewel Street project which will involve affordable housing and resiliency. Their goal is to develop a strategy to alleviate flooding, increase housing stability, and to create economic opportunity. He announced that he has provided a flyer up front regarding a workshop they will be holding on April 17th from 6 pm to 8 pm at JHS 218 at 370 Fountain Avenue and he wanted to encourage people from CB 10 to attend.

<u>CHAIRPERSONS REPORT</u>: The Chairperson reported /commented that information on the following was in members' folder material:

- Spring Creek Ecosystem Restoration
- · Info regarding energy research and battery energy storage
- Info regarding a new mobile app for NYC Child Support
- Notice from SCA regarding an athletic field being installed at PS 124
- Info regarding FEMA Flood Insurance
- Info on the Jewel Street Project
- COIB Notice
- Copy of CB 10 2024 Block Party Rules
 It was stated that these rules are also posted on the CB 10 website.

The Chairperson explained that the city has rules that apply to block parties and every Community Board has the right to impose other rules in their areas. She continued that last year sound permits were until 7 pm in our district and now have been extended to 8:30 pm. She stated that we have consulted with the Police Department and have met with Captain VanTull and the Community Affairs officers to coordinate on the rules and that every person who applied for a block party last year has been sent our updated set of rules. New blocks applying this year will be sent them when they apply. This way there is no way that any block holding an event can say they didn't know what the rules were. She continued that on Monday mornings our office answering machine is filled with complaints regarding some of these events. She explained the most common complaints deal with noise, blocking intersections with vehicles, and failure to reopen the block at 9 pm.

The Chairperson added that the Board maintains a Facebook page as Queens Community Board 10 and that notices go up daily. All present were encouraged to look at it if they utilize Facebook.

- Notice from NYC DOT Bridges regarding paint removal at the Cross Bay Bridge over the Conduit that will begin on April 1st
- DEC notification regarding dewatering in the airport

The Chairperson stated that the following notices had been sent out and posted on Facebook.

- Notification of JFK Redevelopment Advisory Board meeting on April 18th at 6 pm at Roy Wilkins Recreation Center at 117-01 Baisley Blvd.
- CB Swearing in Ceremony on April 15th at 5:30 pm at Queens Borough Hall
- Upcoming events from CM Ariola
- · Upcoming events from Senator Addabbo.

The Chairperson introduced Lt. Gherardi from the 106th Precinct and invited him to speak.

Lt. Gherardi stated that we are down in crime 5.2% and we are up 2 in burglaries. He continued that Grand Larceny Auto has been driving us over the past 3 years as well as felony assaults. He explained that the burglaries have increased because every time they arrest someone for shoplifting in stores, they give that individual a trespass notice and if they return and shoplift again, it is no longer considered petit larceny, it is now considered to be a burglary. This is why the burglary reports are up by 2 this year. He continued that Grand Larceny Auto continues involving Acuras, CRV's and Hundais where individuals can pop the ignition, turn it and then leave. He reminded everyone that if you have a push start vehicle to not leave the keys in the front portion of your home because some individuals have RFID readers which operate in a 500 ft. radius, and they can upload it to their reader because the signal goes to your key, and they can reprogram the key for the vehicle and the entire process takes only 35 seconds. He added that

the Grand Larceny squad has a big citywide pattern on this. He continued to speak about assaults and how domestic violence is driving us up in that category and that anyone experiencing domestic violence can reach out to them. They have 5 officers with 21 out of 24-hour coverage and those that need help can call 911 or the precinct directly and ask for the Domestic Violence Unit. He stated that their officers do follow up visits with the victims of domestic violence and that those experiencing domestic violence should always report it because it will only get worse. He continued that summer is coming and the noise complaints will increase and in Queens South they get 25 to 30% of the entire calls from the Borough and they have 10 cops in the 106th Precinct helping to address these complaints. He stated that there may be a delay but where it previously took 3 hours on average for a response, it now is under 1 hour for a response to 311 calls. Lt. Gherardi also spoke about block parties and how they keep track of permits and how they speak with the applicant about the block party rules ahead of time. He also added that hopefully we will be receiving officers from the new graduating class at the end of the month.

A question was raised by a Board Member about if there are any known products to help prevent RFID readers from picking up the signal from your car key.

Lt. Gherardi stated that they do have little lock boxes, and some can be mounted to your wall where you can put your car key inside and close it, however, there is nothing that the NYPD can recommend because they cannot recommend any products. He suggests doing research or putting your car keys further back into the house so the reader can't pick up a signal from your car keys.

The Chairperson explained that there are also other issues with block parties and that we received several applications where groups applied for a block party permit for what were actually street events and SAPO has been reviewing and changing them. To apply as a block party there is a \$25 fee but the fee for a street event is higher. Block party applicants must be indigenous to the block and some event applications had applicants that were not.

The meeting continued with committee reports:

LAND USE COMMITTEE: The Committee Chair thanked everyone for their vote of confidence in him and the rest of the Board officers. He stated that John Fazio was a very dear friend and that he originally got to know him 25 or 27 years ago. He was our in-house historian, and he brought a lot of history to the Board since he was born and raised here, and we will miss him. He continued that we will have to vote before the summer break or afterwards on the City of Yes for Housing. Indications are that it will be released for review later this month. He explained that the documents will be lengthy and will be complicated. He went on to explain we will try to schedule some information sessions so community residents can get information and that the Committee will meet to review. We want the community and the Committee to be educated to formulate our opinion and vote. He continued that we also received feedback from the City Planning Commission regarding our comments on City of Yes for Economic Development. The Commission took a lot into consideration and sent us a list of modifications (8 out of 18). They addressed issues where businesses can be located in mixed use areas, they took into consideration concerns with upper floor commercial use and the allowances to spaces and their uses on the 2nd and 3rd floors and how it can impact the quality of life on the residents; they addressed concerns about nightlife and dancing in a 200+ capacity restaurant or catering hall as well as when the dance floor use is permitted or not. It also addressed amusements abutting residential zoning where we stated that we need a clearer definition of what they meant, and they came up with more specifics. They also looked at home occupations that have been in our zoning since the 1960's. They have changed the language for potential environmental concerns. They have clarified the sizing and usage of common areas such as hallways and they bumped up the square footage from 500 square feet to 1,000 square feet which gives a startup business a chance to have more space and the number of employees they can have. It also looked at auto repair and where they can be located and how they can allow light auto repair for oil changes, windshield wipers etc. and not major repairs. They also looked at campus community which we don't have, that involves large affordable housing development.

JFK INTERNATIONAL: The Committee Chair stated that the information is in the folder.

GATEWAY: The Chairperson stated that John Fazio previously chaired that committee, and she has asked R. Gendron if he would take over as the Chairperson of that Committee. R. Gendron agreed and stated that it would be his honor.

<u>SEWERS</u>: The Chairperson stated that John Fazio was also the Chairperson of the Sewer Committee and asked if anyone would be interested in becoming the Chairperson of that committee. K. Roan stated that he would like to become the Chairperson of the Sewer Committee.

<u>LIBRARIES</u>: The Committee Chair announced that you can check the library calendar for a listing of upcoming events, and that tax prep is still available at the libraries and for more information contact your local library. She asked that everyone continue to support your local libraries.

A question was raised by a Board Member about if the libraries are giving out sunglasses to view the eclipse on Monday.

The Chairperson responded that some of the libraries did, and it would be best to call them to see if they still had any. She added that if you don't have glasses to view the eclipse that you should not look up at it.

PUBLIC SAFETY: The Committee Chair stated that the crime stats are in the folder.

PERSONNEL: The Committee Chair stated that the personnel are status quo, and he hopes for good news in the future.

<u>LEGISLATION</u>: The Committee Chair stated that AM Rajkumar has an Intro to allow the Police Department to be able to address issues with illegal cannabis stores.

The Chairperson announced that we will need a representative to attend the QSWAB meetings and if anyone is interested to let her know.

SUMMER YOUTH EMPLOYMENT: The Committee Chair announced that the Cross Bay Diner is looking for waiters and waitresses and they will provide training. She added that the rest of her report is in the folders.

OLD BUSINESS: Hearing none.

The Chair introduced Nathaniel Hezekiah rep. for Congressman Meeks and invited him to speak. He introduced himself as the Deputy Chief of Staff at Congressman Meeks office. He wished everyone a good evening and introduced Jose Reina from Congressman Meeks' office who will be giving the updates this evening. He introduced himself and informed everyone about IRS Direct File where eligible participants can go to Directfileirs.gov online for free. It is a pilot program and he reminded everyone that tax season ends on April 15, 2024. He also reminded anyone who is planning on leaving the country to check their expiration date on their passport. They can schedule an appointment by going to passportappointment@travelstate.gov or by calling him at the Congressman's office at 718-725-6000.

The Chairperson introduced Carl Moore rep. Sen. Addabbo and invited him to speak. He introduced himself and congratulated the board officers on their re-election and stated that he appreciates everything they do. He stated that the Senator is working on the budget in Albany and that it has been extended for a few days. He announced that they will be holding a Stop Distracted Driving Class at Richmond Hill High School on April 10th from 6 to 8 pm. They will also be holding a paper shredding event and household goods collection at Atlas Park on April 13 from 6 to 7 pm and at Forest Park on April 25th from 10 to 2 pm. They will be hosting a Naloxone Training to prevent opioid overdose fatalities on April 14th from 11 am to 12 pm at MacDonald Park at 87-20 Queens Blvd. Forest Hills; they will have a MetroCard Van at the American Legion Hall on April 29th from 10 am to 2 pm; and they will be holding a Self Defense class on April 30th at the Majestic Marquis.

The Chairperson introduced Faran Sharif rep. Sen. Sanders and invited him to speak. He stated that Sen. Sanders congratulates the appointed and reappointed Board Members and that he looks forward to working with you. They will be holding a grant writing course on April 11th from 9:30 to 11:30 am at Springfield Church of the Nazarene. At 145-01 Farmers Blvd. On April 20th they will hold an Earth Day event breakfast from 8:30 am to 11:45 am at 86th Street at Rockaway Beach. For more information call them at 718-523-3069.

The Chairperson introduced David Schaffer rep. Sen. Persaud and invited him to speak. He congratulated all the appointed and reappointed Board Members. He announced that they held a table event on Cross Bay Blvd. where the Senator was able to chat with residents. He stated that the Senator's office represents part of Lindenwood and the new side of Howard Beach. He announced that they will be holding an electronic recycling event on April 19th, they will be offering free legal services on April 24th, and they will hold a shredding event on April 11th from 10 to 1 pm. He continued that the Senator is active with Congressional distributions for the American Italian Cancer Fund for Mammography Equipment and announced that they will have a free mammography event from a mobile van. He also stated that the Senator supports Parks and the NYPD with Auxiliary vans and that flyers listing these events are available up front.

The Chairperson introduced Jason Greenberg from AM Pheffer-Amato's office and invited him to speak. He congratulated all the new Board members and the returning Board Members. He announced that there is no budget yet and the Assemblymember is still in Albany. She is also working on a change on the paid family leave law and is also working with the PBA and the local 100 & 106 Precincts on recruitment and expanding pension benefits. He continued that they will be hosting an event with the Extreme Measure Group on April 12th where they will stitch a number on the back of a pair of jeans that they will give to women who may be victims of domestic abuse so officers who are trained to look for these identifying numbers can offer them help. For more information call them at 718-945-9990. He also announced they will have a DOB liaison to help with any issue at their Rockaway Office at 95-16 Rockaway Beach Blvd. from 10 am to 1 pm on April 12th.

The Chairperson introduced Alex Leguisamo rep. CM Ariola and invited him to speak. He wished everyone a good evening. He announced that they finished with Property Tax Assistance on March 15th and that they helped 80 people with their property taxes. If they can be of any assistance call them at 718-738-1083. He continued that the Councilmember is working on legislation to have vape detectors in every school bathroom in NYC and she is also calling on the State to have sheriffs hold any migrant that has assaulted a first responder. He continued that she is also working on Quality-of-Life issues and is working with the NYPD to shut down smoke shops and that you can report smoke shop locations to their office. They are also removing graffiti and if you have any locations to report to send the addresses and photos, if possible, to their office. He continued that he has an event flyer up front that on May 13th they will be holding Opera Night at 7 pm at Russo's on the Bay with the Queens Symphony Orchestra. It is a free event. To register your name and how many people want to attend the event call 718-738-1083. He stated that the events on the flyer are listed up to June 26th. He also announced that they will be holding an Ozone Park Summer Kick Off on June 8th at Tudor Park and that details are coming soon. They will be holding a flag drive for all fire houses and precincts in the city and to check social media pages for more information or call their office at 718-738-1083.

The Chairperson introduced Dan Brown rep. DA Melinda Katz and invited him to speak. He wished everyone a good evening and stated that the DA shared her condolences on the passing of John Fazio and that she had the chance to present honors to him on several occasions. He stated that he had flyers up front and announced that an NYPD Officer was shot and killed last month. He was gunned down in Far Rockaway and was promoted to Detective after his death and the DA is working tirelessly for justice. The shooter is facing a first-degree murder charge and if convicted, will get life in prison and the second man was charged with possession of a criminal weapon in the car. If anyone has any questions, he can be reached at 718-286-6593.

The Chairperson introduced Kevin Morris from CAU and invited him to speak. He wished everyone a good evening and congratulated the appointees and the long-standing members of the Community Board. He announced that the Mayor and the NYPD Commissioner have been working jointly on measures to increase safety on the subways and to detect guns being carried on the subways. He added that they are trying to take measures to help New York be safe. He also announced that they will be holding the next stage of the NST Program regarding Quality-of-Life concerns, and they are asking the Community Boards to submit Quality of Life issues and they will vote on 3 projects in the Borough to be part of the NST program moving forward. He stated that it was a pleasure being back and that he looks forward to working with everyone.

The Chairperson asked if there were any other representatives from elected officials that would like to speak. Hearing none. The Chairperson then asked if there were any other representative of city agencies that would like to speak. Hearing none.

The Chairperson introduced David Tanis representing Resorts World and invited him to speak. He wished everyone a good evening and stated that the state pushed the application process to 2025 but they are still doing their due diligence and working with the community. If there are any issues to reach out to him or the CB so they can continue to be responsive.

The Chairperson explained to the new Board Members that the reason so many representatives were here this evening was because our Board covers the area from the Brooklyn line to the Van Wyck Expressway and from Jamaica Bay to 103 Avenue. There are numerous elected officials whose districts include pieces of our area. Our office interacts with them on a regular basis. She stated that we have 2 Congressmen, 3 State Senators, 4 Assembly members and 4 City Councilmembers who represent parts of the CB district.

NEW BUSINESS: Hearing none.

PUBLIC FORUM: The Chair asked if there is anyone else from the public who would like to speak.

Michael Jarbandhan, a member of the public, stated that he was born and raised in Richmond Hill for 47 years and that his parents have owned their own business for 47 years and pop-up vendors are now all over the streets and garbage is left behind. He states that DSNY says that it is the 106th Precinct's jurisdiction. He continues that legitimate businesses are being ticketed but the pop-up ones are not. He stated that his family was ticketed for the stoop line of their business, even though they have an oversized permit. He also stated that it seems unfair that to park at a meter in Richmond Hill costs \$5 and to park at a meter in Howard Beach costs \$4.

The Chairperson stated that the pop-up issue is an ongoing one and that the district manager is addressing it and to see her at the end of the meeting.

The Chair asked if there was anyone else from the public who wished to speak. Hearing none.

The Chair thanked everyone for attending tonight's meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:54 pm.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Karyn Petersen

Draft- Subject to Approval